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Department of Planning & Infrastructure
GPO Box 39
Sydney NSW 2001

Attention: Caroline Owen

WOLLONGONG CITY COUNCIL — MAJOR PROJECT — WEST KEIRA DEVELOPMENT &
WOLLONGONG CENTRAL REDEVELOPMENT, WOLLONGONG - MP06_0335 MOD 2 &
MP06_0209 MOD 4

Dear Sir/Madam

Reference is made to your letter dated 30 April 2012 regarding the subject major project
forwarded to Roads and Maritime Services (RMS) for consideration.

RMS has reviewed the submitted information and offers the following comments for your
consideration:

e RMS notes that the proposal to relocate the entrance to the public car park from
Richardson Lane to 71 Market Street. In this way, vehicles will be turning further west
away from the intersection of Market Street and Keira Street. RMS supports this.

e RMS notes that relocation of the car park access separates the access points to the
development for service vehicle traffic and general public car park traffic. RMS supports
this.

e With the information provided, RMS is unable to comment on the removal of the
requirement for a right turn bay on Market Street. Parking should be restricted on the
northern side of Market Street to allow vehicles travelling through eastbound to pass a
stationary vehicle waiting to turn right into the development. However, this is considered
a matter for Council’s consideration.

Given the above, RMS does not object to the proposal subject to the design meeting Council’s
satisfaction. If you have any questions please contact Andrea Boes on 4221 2771.

Yours faithfully

Brian Lefoe
Road Safety and Traffic Manager
Network Management, Southern Region
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Cc — The General Manager, Wollongong City Council (via email)
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